Site Report - Perryville School - September 2024

To: Superintendent Kasie Luke and LPSD School Board Members

From: Ken Barbour, Head Teacher

Photos & Description of Activities and Events

Personnel Update

Jean Barbour is SPED and Elementary. Eric Lancaster is middle school and high school math, technology, employability, science. Ken Barbour is middle school and high school ELA, writing, cultural awareness, and social studies. Audrey O'Domin is pre-k. Elementary aide is Kaylynn Hobson. Newly hired cook is Mark Kosbruk. Newly hired P.E. aide is Sharlise Yagie. Ralph Phillips is the custodian

Classroom Highlights

(Place based projects highlighted, focus on literacy, support received, etc)

LSAC Activity

We had our first meeting Sept. 25,2024. In attendance as Dana Phillips - President, Kennisha Shangin - Secretary, Donna

Community Engagement

Dr. Benjamin Maxon certified all middle school and high school students in basic first aid, adult CPR and AED. Alaska Volcano Observatory presented information to the community concerning Mt. Veniaminof.

Professional Development

All teachers participated in Inservice provided by the school district

Pupil % Attendance K-12

Include % attendance for overall school monthly

Student and Staff Safety

We have had a fire drill, Talked to students about bus safety and concerns about bears and wolves in the area.

Other

3 students participated and competed in the Regional Cross Country Meet in Bristol Bay.

Head Teacher LSAC Report Sept. 25, 2024

This year we have started with 25 students. Two in pre-kinder, eleven in elementary, four in middle school, and eight in high school. We are quickly getting to know our students and figuring out all their different levels of achievement. We will continue to work on adjusting the schedule to best fit our student's needs. We have three students that are working to finish all of their requirements for graduation.

As new teachers to the district, we have been working to understand the Standard based curriculum and how to best satisfy the needs of our students. As Head teacher I am learning my role and all of the responsibilities that go along with it. There is a steep learning curve, but I have been blessed with a lot of help. Melody Schilke is the principal and is a big help to us here in Perryville.

We are glad to have Audrey O'Domin return as our Pre-K teacher and she puts breakfast out for our students in the morning. She will also continue as the volleyball coach.

Kaylynn Hopson has returned as the elementary aide and is a tremendous help to Mrs. Barbour. She also helps during lunch time.

We have hired to new support personnel this year. Mark Kosbruk is our cook and the lunches have been very good. Even his first time ever to make pizza was delicious. Our other new hire is Shalise Yagie as the P.E. aide. Her first day was today. Both of these are great additions to our staff.

Ralph Phillips is continuing as custodian for the school and is doing a good job.

We had three students attend the first round of CTE classes. Analise Kosbruk and Janette Kalmakoff traveled to Anchorage for beginning Electrician Training. Ty Kosbruk went to Naknik for "Introduction to Community GIS." Ty created an awesome website titled "A look at Perryville."

Cross Country will travel to Bristol Bay Friday and return on Saturday. We will have three competitors. Junior high girls Sally Clark and Sellena Kosbruk will run for their first time in a meet. Ty Kosbruk will attempt to repeat and improve on last year's accomplishment of making the State meet.

We have had no serious discipline to report.

LSAC Report

This school year Perryville Elementary started with 11 students. The students and new teacher have been getting to know each other and are working on getting into a routine. MAP testing and Amplify testing required by the state of Alaska has been completed, and the information is being evaluated to help determine students' academic needs. Within the classroom students have continued building on what they learned from the AVO team and will complete the volcano unit soon.

Two students receiving special education services were due 3 year re-evaluations this fall. Those have been completed or are well underway. The required meetings will be held soon, and all paperwork will be updated. Speech students have already begun receiving their services via online.





Eric Lancaster 9/24/24

Teacher Report

All secondary student schedules, hopefully, have been finalized at this point. All seniors have a plan, in place, to graduate. All secondary students have functioning MacBooks. All secondary MAP testing has been completed. All secondary students were successfully certified for adult CPR, AED, and Basic First Aid the second week of school by Dr. Benjamin Maxon. All math and science classes have begun and seem to be going well. All science classes did a beach walk last week making and noting observations and picking out natural phenomena. All secondary students had the opportunity to meet with volcanologists from UAF and the AVO to learn about Mt. Veniaminof on Monday, 9/16; only some took advantage of that opportunity. All secondary students have begun working on Technology and Employability Standards. Students are all great kids and seem to be doing well so far.









